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Minutes of the Landsker Pastorate Elders meeting held on 13th October 2020 via Zoom
1. Welcome and Apologies
Martin welcomed everyone to the meeting.  The meeting opened with a prayer.
Apologies were received from the following Elders – Judith Doncaster, Byron Williams, Patricia Darley.

Present at the on-line meeting were:- Rev Martin Spain, Christine Williams, Pam Rees, Denzil Jeremy, Maureen Canton, Geraint Lewis, Joyce Roberts, Walter & Betty Roch, Valerie Swales, Colin & Doris Thomas, Shirley Williams, Kate Wolsey.
2. Remembrance
Martin asked everyone to remember Bronnie Jenkins and Olwen Jenkins in their prayers.

3. Previous minutes/summary of informal meetings. 
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 18th August 2020 and circulated to all Elders were agreed and will be signed as a true record by the Minister.
There had not been any informal meetings since the last meeting of the Elders.

4. Matters arising from the minutes -
· Opening up of churches – three churches have opened to date and all are Covid compliant.  A risk assessment will take place at Wolfsdale in order for them to open on the 4th Sunday of the month.
· Timing of Sunday services – it was agreed the telephone service would remain at 11.00am and church services at 2.30pm.  The Facebook service would remain in the evening.
· Informal gatherings – these had not taken place to date because of the restrictions. The meeting discussed some suggestions for the type of service – drive-in for example.  Elders were asked to consider some ideas for the next meeting.
· Wifi connections – this has stalled, Martin is waiting for contact.  Maureen agreed to make contact.
· Contacting vulnerable member of churches – Martin encouraged Elders to phone vulnerable members to keep in touch and to refer any to him if appropriate.  The question ‘were we missing the obvious?’ was posed.
· Communion at home – this arose from the previous discussion.  It was agreed that it would be a good idea for Martin to have a portable communion set.  Crundale and Tiers Cross offered and Martin will follow up.

5. Declaration of any other business
· LOG – ideas for the winter months.
6. Treasurer’s Report –
Maureen referred to a letter from Synod detailing a proposed increase in membership fees.  All Treasurers had been contacted and the overall opinion was that this should not happen.  Some churches were already in a difficult financial position and this would make things worse at a time when church services were not taking place in buildings and there appeared to be little practical support available from URC.  Proposed increase from £353 to £449.  It was unanimously agreed that the Treasurer would appeal the proposed increase.

Maureen asked if any churches had received the second instalment of the Covid support grant.  Only one church had received this payment.

The meeting thanked Maureen for her work.
7. Pastorate Manse Report
Judith provided a report from Preseli Lettings which stated that no problems had been reported.  There have not been any inspections due to Covid but they are beginning to work through the back log and hope to get to the Manse in November.

The meeting thanked Judith for her work.
8. Review of Local Mission and Ministry –
· Martin had received a letter from URC London informing him that all serving ministers must visit an independent supervisor 6 times annually.  Half of the cost to be funded by the URC and half by the local churches. The intention was to support ministers who might be stressed and not supported in any other way.

· Martin’s ministry with the Landsker Pastorate is due to end on 31st December 2021.  It was agreed that the Secretary would write to the Moderator to express support for Martin’s continued ministry and to receive early confirmation of this decision.
· It was felt that although the Landsker Pastorate were still active, there is a need to consider ways of involving young people more – Christmas might provide some opportunities for this to happen.  If anyone had ideas they should be forwarded to Kate via email.

· The Elders expressed thanks to Martin for his support during the Covid situation.  Everyone appreciated his efforts to keep in touch and to keep services going since March.
9. Governance issues –
Martin encouraged all churches to appoint more Elders and bring in members and friends.  If names had already been identified or if there were new names put forward, induction could happen via Zoom.  Individual churches should contact Martin directly.
10. Synod Matters –
A Synod meeting to take place on 17th October 2020.  Martin informed the meeting that a new Training Officer had been appointed and he had been in touch already.  This was a positive move.
11. Constitution (to include Trustee issues and Church fees) –
Church fees – no change, however it was agreed that if church buildings were used during Covid a surcharge of £60 should be made to cover a deep clean.  This will not, of course, apply to members.  This was agreed.
12. Future Events –
The following were suggested, (the list is not exhaustive and more ideas would be welcomed) –

· Children’s outdoor nativity (Kate to follow up).
· Community drive-in Christmas Service (Zions Hill to follow up).

· Coffee/quiz evening in the New Year.

· Sing-a-long on a Saturday morning via Zoom.

· Bible Course – materials have been released to use without the books.  This could be run in half hour bite-size pieces in the New Year.
13. Any other business
· LOG events cannot take place at the moment because of the restrictions in place.  There were some suggestions made which would involve working at home and sharing with communities.  Ideas so far were making wooden reindeer, snowmen and stars all for assembly, decoration and gifting.  Demonstrations were available on YouTube.  It was agreed that a small group would meet to further these ideas and information would be shared as soon as possible (Shirley and Sian to follow-up).  Bunting was another suggestion – all churches could contribute to bunting which would be displayed at the first celebratory service once restrictions were lifted.

· It was agreed to pay annual membership to Zoom.
· Date of the next meeting – Tuesday 17th November at 7.30pm.
The meeting closed with the Grace.
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